

September 23, 2022

Dear Residents & Family Members,

At the time of this letter update, we have been cleared of our current outbreak.

Some reminders:

Visiting is not limited at this time.

Beauty Shop appointments for residents of the Health Care Center and Assisted Living will resume.

Congregate dining will be continued for all residents in the Health Care Center.

For the Health Care Center: Visitors will continue to be asked questions about symptoms and other COVID topics at the front door of Stabler Hall, including a record of their temperature, and to wear a mask. Please do not visit if you are experiencing any symptoms.

For Assisted Living: Visitors coming to Haviland Hall will need to complete the screening form, take their temperature and wear a mask. Please do not visit if you are experiencing any symptoms.

As ever, we greatly appreciate your understanding as we continue to follow the State guidelines for addressing this or any future outbreak.

We are excited to welcome residents and families to the Fall Meet and Greet next Wednesday, September 28<sup>th</sup>, 2022. Please see the attached flyer for additional information.

Our new Life Enrichment Director, Rick Key will be joining our team this upcoming Monday. Rick has over 30 years of experience in long term care, and we eagerly anticipate his kind and steadfast dedication on our leadership team.

Kindest regards, Fernanda Azucena, LNHA

